PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Annual Meeting held 4th May 2006 in the Village Hall
Parish Councillor vacancy

Jenny Threadgold has resigned and the Chairman thanked Jenny for all her work.   There is now a vacancy on the Parish Council which will be advertised.

Election of Officers

The Chairman and Vice-Chairman, Trevor King and John LeQuesne respectively, were re-elected unopposed.   Representatives to PC committees and outside bodies were then elected;  the list of councillors on the noticeboard will be updated.

Matters raised by members of the public

Mr. J. Bryant of Rapier’s Rest, Romsey Road reported that as traffic on the A36 from Southampton is now no longer directed down Common Road and the next signpost plus satellite-navigation systems direct vehicles down the narrow Newton Lane, this is dangerous.   To be monitored by the PC.   Removal of recycling skips behind the village hall is causing problems – The Chairman replied that SDC are trying to find a new site within the village.   The bus shelter and telephone box opposite the shop are very unsightly due to litter and damage.   The Clerk to report the telephone box damage.   Mr. Bryant is willing to organise a team of volunteers from the village, if these can be found, to clean up litter;  he reports it takes 10 minutes only.   Anyone willing to help please contact Mr. Bryant.

Accident in Common Road walking to school

The parents of a 5-year-old attended and asked the PC for help to improve the safety of pedestrian access to the school.   Their son had been hit by the wing mirror of a passing car which was not speeding.   The Chairman expressed the concern of the PC;  attempts have been made to address the problem previously and been unsuccessful.   The WCC Travelwise Manager advises that local residents, who know the road, should be asked to take extra care when driving from the church to the school, or vice versa, along Common Road.   After discussion, the PC decided to write to residents of both sides of Common Road between The Vicarage and Tod’s Hole, to ask whether each resident would be willing to donate or sell a strip of garden to the Highways Authority to widen the road in order that a footway/pavement could be installed.   Meanwhile, residents of that part of Common Road are asked to keep their hedges well cut back to improve visibility and safety as much as possible.

Matters Arising from last meeting

John LeQuesne asked that it be pointed out that the houses for affordable rent that may be provided by the Wiltshire Rural Housing Association would be a minimum size of two-bedrooms each.   If it is not possible to fill the houses with Whiteparish people, the houses will be offered to applicants from neighbouring councils.   The new contractors have been doing a good job cutting the grass on the Memorial Ground.   PC Fritz Macaulay will be attending the July meeting of the PC.   No reply received to a PC complaint that Whiteparish now has only a part-time Beat Officer;  Clerk to write to the Police Superintendent to re-iterate the complaint.

Possible joint building on Memorial Ground

At the meeting of the Community Building Working Group on 6th April, a set of tasks to progress a joint community building had been agreed.   The footprint shown at the village meeting was found to be adequate and the old pavilion found to be the best site.   A letter has been sent to the Charity Commission asking advice on how to form a new charitable trust which would incorporate the assets and interests of the Memorial Ground Trust and the Village Hall Trust;  a reply now received.   WCC have been consulted about access and an architect is being sought.   The Village Hall Management Committee agree with the proposals for footprint and site of the community building and did not require a change of representatives;  it has not yet been possible to get the agreement of the Memorial Ground Trust;  a meeting is due on Monday, 8th May.

Reporting Parish Councillors to Standards Board

Councillor Ian Scaife, a member of the Parish Council, reported 8 other parish councillors to the Standards Board of England because he thought they were prejudiced on a matter on which they commented.   An assessment was carried out by the Standards Board and it was decided that the allegation did not merit investigation.

Brickworth Quarry Liaison Meeting

Ian Scaife reported on a site meeting held by Raymond Brown, the site operator, at Brickworth Quarry on 27th April.   Phase 1 has been completed and is being filled with soil.   The planned recycling plant, if approved, will be sited below road level and will be a temporary, tracked vehicle which will be removed when the planning permission expires and so will not extend the life of the site.   Phases 2 and 3 run parallel to the A36 towards Moor Lane.   The overburden from phase 3 is filling phase 1.   Raymond Brown have applied to the Environment Agency for an inert waste licence.   It is expected that the whole project will be completed within ten years.

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 8th June, 2006 in the village hall where they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.     Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646
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